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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Our first half term has ended, and I send my wishes to you for a lovely break together with your families.  I cannot believe that 
we are heading towards Advent already, summer seems a long time ago! 
 
The term ended with the exciting Rise Above Day as you can see - rising above our normal routines to enjoy learning our 
pastoral, social, health and citizenship education in an entirely different way.  The tents went up eventually - the weather not 
being in our favour! 
 
Year 11 have received their revision guides and their timetables for Mock exams - an email was sent to you with the link to 
our website where it is also stored.  The mock exam timetable is also included in this newsletter.  Your daughter was prepared 
for college applications and interviews on her Rise Above Day.  I hope the girls have some break this half term; they need their 
brain power restored! 
 
Year 7 are beginning to look more grown up: I’m sure like me you cannot believe that they have completed their first term.  I 
am very pleased with their progress.  The first progress checks of the year will be coming to you on about the second week of 
November, so if you haven’t received it, it means we haven’t got your email address.  Please contact us if that is the case, and 
keep watch for it. 
 
As the weather is turning cold, I was pleased to see that most of the ‘lost coats’ have been reunited with their owners - but 
we still have a lot of them in reception.  Please ensure your daughter has one for the next half term, as well as an umbrella.  
The umbrella is because when we have exams in the hall we cannot go through the hall to get lunch and I don’t want your 
daughter to get wet. 
 
We return for the second half of the Autumn term on Monday 30th October for 8:25am.  Don’t forget the clocks go back on 
Sunday 29th October. 

 
Enjoy your break together 
 
Penny Johnson 
Headteacher 

Inspiring Ambition, 

Achieving Excellence 
Friday 20

th

 October 2023 
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Mrs Burrow 

 

 
 
We were thrilled to hear from Isobel and Erin Pitney’s mum this week, that both 
sisters have been offered places on the Girls U16s Essex Schools Football team. 
 
As yet, there are no fixture dates, but look out on forthcoming social media posts 
about the team by the Essex FA. 
 
We are incredibly proud of the girl’s achievement outside of Grays Convent – well 
done! 

Miss Franklin 

 
 

 
 
 

Has your daughter 
outgrown her school 
uniform over the summer 

break?  Does she have things that still 
have life in them but that she no longer 
has need for? 
 
If so, please consider donating her old 
uniform and/or PE kit to the school so it 
can be given a new home.  We are 
especially in need of blazers and skirts.  
Thank you. 

Mrs Burrow 
 

 
 
If your daughter has loaned lunch 
money from the Finance Office could 
you please ensure it is paid back the 
following day. 
 
We have a large amount of outstanding 
money owing and emails have been 
sent home.  If you have received an 
email could you please ensure the 
money is returned as soon as possible. 
 
This service is only available for 
emergencies and if the money is not 
returned on time it could lead to us 
being unable to loan money to another 
student. 

Finance Office 
 

 
 

It is important 
that our Parents 

have a ParentPay Account, and that this 
account is activated.  This enables 
parents to purchase equipment and not 
to miss out on school trips. 
 
If you require another copy of your 
ParentPay Activation Letter then please 
email Mrs Wood on: 
woodj@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk. 

Finance Office 

What good attendance means… 

Get the Studybugs App 

the quick and easy way to report your daughter’s 

absence 

Convent Sisters make the Team! 

Uniform recycling… 

Lunch Money 

ParentPay Accounts 

mailto:woodj@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk
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PE fixture round up for the Half Term 
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The Gray’s Convent Year 10 & 11 Athletics team were back in Enfield on Wednesday afternoon for the Lee Valley Indoor 
Athletics B Final, having qualified from the first rounds two weeks ago.  The competition is open to all schools in Essex and 
North London and draws top quality schools’ teams from across this area.  In contention against us for the B final 
Championship Gold were the teams from St Clemants Dane; Grey Court; Robert Clack; High Gate School; Southend High 
School for Girls and Bancrofts School. 
 

Lacey Elson ran a respectable 11.64s over the 60m hurdles, which was just outside her personal best, leaving her in 5th place 
at the end of the race.  Amy Dhannie was next up on the track, running a new personal best of 8.95s in the 60m and placing 
3rd in the competition.  Sadie Allison worked hard in the high jump, clearing 1.3om, which is just 1cm away from her personal 
best and finishing in 3rd place in the competition. 
 

Sophie Pasztor ran an outstanding 800m race of 2m32.6s, beating the previous school record for this age category by 2 
seconds and wiping her sister Boglarka from the school records book, which was a title that she had held since the Districts 
in 2019!  This effort secured 2nd place for Sophie, who was just 1 second behind the leader.  Also showing excellent form was 
Alannah Edward, whose flawless shotput technique saw her throw a new personal best of 8.85m and gaining 5 points for the 
team with her second place. 
 

Despite these amazing efforts, Grays 
Convent finished in 5th place at the end 
of the competition, which is still an 
amazing achievement as the 
competition draws top quality athletes 
from across Essex. 
 

Well done for getting through to the 
final and for all your efforts on the 
night. Next month it will be the turn on 
the Year 8 & 9 Athletics team to 
compete. 

Mrs Bailey 

Lee Valley Finals 

The Year 10 & 11 Indoor Athletics Team 
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Please find below a link to our Black History Month Event at the Thameside Theatre Complex on 30th October between 5pm 
and 7pm. 
SALUTING OUR SISTERS (thamesidetheatre.com) 
 

It is a free ticket event taking place on the ground floor of the theatre complex.  When booking the tickets please include 
children in your total number of free tickets!! 
 

'Saluting  Our  Sisters'  is a joyous tribute organised by Grays Convent High School, honouring 

the remarkable achievements of black women throughout history, as part of Black History Month. 
 

Woodside Academy pupils will be performing with their Steel Pans, while pupils from Grays Convent High School will delight 
our audience with traditional songs, dance performances, poetry readings, and captivating storytelling.  All of this is in the 
spirit of celebrating the accomplishments of black women. 
 

During the October half-term break, make sure to visit the Gallery, where the Convent pupils have curated a vibrant display 
of posters, informative exhibits, and awe-inspiring artwork centred around the theme.  This engaging showcase will be 
available for your enjoyment from 23 October to 2 November. 
 

Additionally, in the ground floor reception area, you'll find a fascinating display of artefacts and information on Windrush, 
thoughtfully curated by Thurrock Museum. 
 

Join us in the spirit of celebration as we honour the enduring legacy of black women in history. 
 

This is a free event and will take place in the ground floor foyer of the Thameside Complex. 
Mrs Collis 

Black History Month – ‘Saluting our Sisters’ 

https://thameside-tickets.thamesidetheatre.com/ticketbooth/shows/1173649865
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When we return from our Half Term break, Grays Convent 
will, once again, be selling poppies in school in aid of the 
Royal British Legion’s Poppy Appeal 2023.  Your daughter will 
be able to buy a standard poppy for 
a minimum donation of 20p.  This 
year the Royal British Legion have 
introduced a new style of poppy 
made from recycled plastic cups, 
which they will be selling alongside 
the more traditional style poppy: 
 
We also have poppy wrist bands at a minimum donation of 
£1, and reflective poppy zipper/bag charms at a minimum 
donation of 50p: 

    
If your daughter would like to purchase one of the above, 
please send her in with the appropriate minimum donation 
in cash.  We thank you in advance for your generosity for this 
very worthy cause. 
 
 

 
CALLING ALL YOUNG PEOPLE AGED 11-16 

WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU! 
 
The Den is an informal virtual hangout for young people aged 
11-16 providing an opportunity for young people to share 
their experiences and work together to improve services for 
young people with Special Educational Needs and 
Disabilities, living or attending education in Thurrock. 
 
Meeting via MS Teams from 5.30pm on the following dates: 
 

Tuesday 31st October 2023 
Monday 13th November 2023 

Wednesday 13th December 2023 
 
You can join ‘The Den’ and participate in regular online 
meetings and share thoughts and feelings on our online 
pinboard.  Parents and / or guardians must complete this 
online registration form: 
https://forms.office.com/e/xECdu8uE5A 

Thurrock Children’s Services 

 
 
Thurrock officers have recently started a weekly dispatch 
newsletter which went live this week!  They are trying to 
reach as many local residents as possible that may be 
interested in signing up to the newsletter which will be sent 
out virtually every Wednesday.  It will focus on your 
community and what’s been happening.  These local editions 
will offer crime prevention advice relevant to the area, as 
well as information about upcoming community events, local 
policing news and more. 
 
Grays Police would like parents and students to be 
encouraged to sign up to the newsletter by clicking the link 
below - you just have to select the area you wish to receive 
news about. 

Dispatch newsletter | Essex Police 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

We have vacancies for Exam Invigilators to work during the 
exam periods.  If you are interested in joining on a casual 
basis please see the full advert and job description on the 
school website or contact Jackie Reynolds at 
finance@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk for further 
information. 

Finance Office 
 

Annual Poppy Appeal 

The Den!  An online engagement 

opportunity for 11-16 year olds with 

SEND 

Thurrock Dispatch Letter – 

Grays Police 

For information… 

Vacancy 

https://forms.office.com/e/xECdu8uE5A
https://www.essex.police.uk/police-forces/essex-police/areas/essex-police/au/about-us/dispatch/
mailto:finance@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk
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On Wednesday 18th October pupils from Years 7-11 represented their house (Deborah, Esther, Lydia and Mary) in a Football 
tournament.  In each period of the day a different year group would play in their team house and compete to win against 
their year group and to put points towards their houses for an overall winner.  All of the pupils taking part showed fair play, 
great sportsmanship, team spirit and excellent skill in the competition this year. 
 
Year 8 started, we had an amazing 8 students from each house taking part who were all determined to win.  First matches 
saw Deborah winning 1-0 against Lydia and Mary winning 2-0 against Esther.  Second matches consisted of Deborah winning 
1-0 against Esther whereas Lydia and Mary drew 0-0.  In the last game Esther and Lydia drew 0-0 and Deborah won 1-0 
against Mary which meant that Deborah had won all their games and were the Year 8 champions! 
 
Second was Year 9, they managed to get a team from each house to participate as well.  In the first match Lydia won 1-0 
against Deborah, whilst Esther and Mary drew 0-0.  Second match, Esther drew 0-0 with Deborah and Mary drew 0-0 with 
Lydia.  However, in the last game Mary won 1-0 against Deborah and Lydia drew 0-0 with Esther.  This meant that Lydia and 
Mary both had the same number of points which means that they were both winners. 
 
From Year 10, three teams entered apart from Esther who unfortunately didn’t manage to enter a team in time.  These were 
very intense games with the majority of matches ending in a draw, however on the final game Mary won 1-0 against Deborah 
in the last minute of the game to make them the winners of Year 10. 
 
Year 7 only had two teams enter in time, which were Deborah and Mary.  Both teams put in 100% effort and it was amazing 
to see the encouragement from their teams.  However, Deborah came out on top with a 2-0 win. 
 
Last period was Year 11’s turn, they braved the cold and rainy weather to take part and it was lovely to see other students 
there supporting!  However, Deborah and Mary were the only teams submitted so they played 10 minute halves.  With much 
rivalry and determination from both teams, Mary ended the game with a 3-1 win. 
 
When totalling points earned from all year groups, the final placings of Inter-
House Football were… 

1st Mary 
2nd Deborah 

3rd Lydia 
4th Esther 

 
Well done to all students for taking part, representing their houses and demonstrating perseverance, resilience and huge 
amounts of effort.  Hopefully, all year groups can fill their teams for the upcoming Inter-house Netball Tournament in 
December. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Miss Sasse 

Inter-house Football Tournament 2023 
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Prepare for “Excellent spelling!” at Spelling Tests, assessments and Spelling Bee! 

3 SPELLING BEE COMPETITIONS THIS YEAR 

 

Year 7- Autumn Term     Year8 - Spring Term     Year 9-Summer Term 
Get ready! – week 6 

 

For Year 7 For Year 8 FOR YEAR 9 

referring 
referred 
referral 

preferring 
preferred 

transferring 
transferred 
reference 

referee 
preference 

transference 

convince 
creep 

declare 
collaborate 

tureen 
laborious 
engage 
evening 

shirk 
swill 

coz 
colors 
sooth 
oracle 
lave 
kites 

speculation 
apparition 
bodements 

 
For Year 7:  
The r is doubled if the –fer is still stressed when the ending is added.  The r is not doubled if the –fer (last syllable) is no longer 
stressed. 
 
For Year 8: Learn the words – from Animal Farm: 

convince - make realize the truth or validity of something 

creep - move slowly 

declare - state emphatically and authoritatively 

collaborate -work together on a common enterprise or project 

tureen - large deep serving dish with a cover 

laborious - characterized by effort to the point of exhaustion 

engage - consume all of one's attention or time 

evening - the latter part of the day 

shirk - avoid one's assigned duties 

swill - drink large quantities of 

 

For Year 9 – in detail. Learn these words - they are all from Macbeth – Act 1 

coz: cousin; sometimes a courtesy title only 
colors: a flag carried by a soldier 
sooth: truth 
oracle: may be the person through whom a deity speaks or may be information about the 
future given by an oracle 
lave: to bathe 
kites: birds of prey, often hawks 
speculation: the power of sight 
apparition: a ghostly figure 
bodements: prophecies 
 
 

Learn them to improve your spelling!!! 
Miss Petrova 

  

Spelling Bee 
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Subject News… 

Computing 

Drama 

Fine Art & Photography 

Primary Storage (Memory) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Burr 

Answer: CPU 
 

This week Year 10 students studying Fine Art and 
Photography GCSE visited the Tate Modern Gallery. 
 
The purpose of the visit was to familiarise the students 
with the world of commercial Art and Photography, and 
to see some of the most famous artworks in the world.  
The students took photos, made notes and sketched 
aspects of their favourite artworks to develop inspiration 
for their GCSE portfolios.  The trip was a great success, 
the students benefited from seeing world renowned 
artwork up close, learning about the artists and what 
inspired them and even enjoyed seeing some of the most 
famous sights of London from the top of a double decker 
coach. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Miss Levins 

Thursday this week was the Year 11 real GCSE component 
1 Drama exam.  The students in both classes have been 
working hard the last two weeks since their mock exam 
to ensure they're exam-ready.  They've attended break 
time, lunch time and after school extra rehearsals to 
support their group members and we would like to 
commend the girls on their efforts.  May your marks 
reflect all the hard work you have put in. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Grint 
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ROSARY FOR PEACE 
Our Year 7 Rosary Group prayed this week for peace in Israel, Palestine Ukraine and all areas of conflict.  
Mary told the children in Fatima that if enough people prayed the rosary, even wars could be stopped.  
All Catholics have been asked to pray for Peace. 
 

HALF TERM ROSARY CHALLENGE FOR ALL STUDENTS AND FAMILIES TO JOIN IN! 
Take 5 minutes out to relax each day. 
Scroll down on this link: The Mark 10 Mission - The Rosary Challenge and Click on the video for the 1st Luminous 
Mystery and pray just 1 decade of the Rosary and ask your parents to sign your planner. 
 
If you go through the videos and pray 1 decade of the Rosary every day, then ask your parents to sign to say you 
have completed the challenge.  You could invite your family to join in with you.  This notice is also on your Form Google 
Classrooms. 
 

Justice & Peace Group 
The Justice & Peace Group had a guest speaker, Mrs Maunze in connection with Black History Month.  Mrs Maunze shared 
her personal experience of living under the apartheid in South Africa.  Students listened very respectfully and were stunned 
by what they heard.  Mrs Maunze also shared with them how she overcame discrimination and racism in some places of work 
in Britain, so that students know how to protect themselves by doing the right thing and how to respond in the right way, 
that is polite and effective; who to speak to and when to rise above it.  Mrs Maunze is respected as an excellent teacher and 
role model. 
 

YOUTH GATHER 2023 
Some of our students in Years 9 & 10 are excitedly looking forward to their Youth Gather retreat at Mersea Island with the 
Brentwood Catholic Youth Service this weekend.  We hope they have a lovely time and very much look forward to hearing 
all about it.  (see bcys.net/Youth Gather) 
 
  

October – the Month of Mary and the Holy Rosary 

https://www.themark10mission.co.uk/rosary-challenge?fbclid=IwAR3ttzLLWE4QJBlQJbiybLzDcQY38lw5MY555gF0MEhUpOijgyUHe4JfaDY_aem_AQiNdM-OcxKApQbonyC9w8KAS29qXcnSdiA3cNfLQ9fPcTHuRSXLA1g09A1Q0akM-ok
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Wednesday was International Anti-slavery day. We thought about all the enslaved people of the past who suffered due to 
greed and negative attitudes and of all those living in slavery now. 
 

Today, approximately 40 million people world-wide are trapped in modern day slavery particularly through trafficking.  1 in 
4 are children and 71% are women and girls.  In the UK slavery is mainly through forced labour which can even be in plain 
sight including work in shops, nail-bars and car washes; though particularly through sexual exploitation and ‘county lines’ 
drugs trafficking.  Many of the people have been tricked into slavery when they were trying to escape poverty. 
 

Pope Francis says this abounds in an atmosphere of indifference.  “This occurs when money, and not the human person, is 
at the centre of an economic system.”  He says “Prayer touches the heart and compels us to concrete action.  He holds up as 
a role-model for us, Saint Bakhita, the enslaved girl who became a saint because of her amazing forgiveness and overcoming 
evil with the power of love. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Catholics in all parishes have been asked to pray for peace in Israel and Palestine and I will be praying especially at Adoration 
on Mondays at the Cathedral and for your intentions.  Please continue to let me know if you have any prayer requests. 
 

Wishing you all a very blessed and happy half term, 
Miss Carson 

International Anti-Slavery Day 
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Monday 23rd to Friday 
27th October 

Half Term Whole School 

Monday 30th October Students return for 8:25am start Years 7-11 
Thursday 2nd November Year 11 Information Evening 6-7pm Year 11 
Thursday 9th November GCSE Drama Theatre Trip (Evening) Years 10 & 11 

Monday 13th to Friday 17th 
November 

Anti-Bullying Week Whole School 

Friday 1st December Year 11 24 Hour Fast and Sleepover Year 11 
Wednesday 6th December Rise Above Day (students finish at 2:30pm) Years 7-11 

Thursday 7th December 
Christmas Jumper Day 

Parents Carol Service 6-7:30pm 
Whole School 

 
Friday 8th December PE CNAT Trip to Hadleigh Year 10 

Monday 11th December Christmas Concert in Hall – 7-9pm Years 7-11 
Tuesday 12th December Christmas Dinner – Canteen Whole School 
Thursday 14th December Christmas Cracker Event Years 7-11 

Wednesday 20th December School Carol Service Years 7-11 

Wednesday 20th 
December 

Early closing for Christmas break 
Students dismissed at ???? 

Whole School 

Thursday 21st December - 
Wednesday 3rd January 

2024 

Christmas Break 
Whole School 

Thursday 4th January 
2024 

Spring Term commences 
Students to arrive for 8:25am start 

Whole School 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
  

Key Dates and Events 

Pope Francis – Tweet of the Week 
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Date Period(s) Subject Paper Duration Venue/Extra timers max 

1Thu 5th October P1-7 Drama Component 
1 Mock 

All Day Hall 

2Mon 9th October P1-7 NEA 1 Food Practical NEA All Day Room 30 

2Tue 10th October P1-7 NEA 1 Food Practical NEA All Day Room 30 

2Wed 11th October P1-7 NEA 1 Food Practical NEA All Day Room 30 

2Thu 12th October P1-7 NEA 1 Food Practical NEA All Day Room 30 

2Fri 13th October P1-7 NEA 1 Food Practical NEA All Day Room 30 

1Thu 19th October P1-7 Drama Component 
1 GCSE 

All Day Hall 

Half Term 

2Thu 2nd November P1-7 GCSE Music Ensemble NEA All Day Music room 

2Fri 3rd November P1-7 GCSE Music Ensemble NEA All Day Music room 

1Mon 6th November P1-7 Textiles 11K (KG) Mock All Day Room 16 

1Tues 7th November P1-7 Textiles 11L (KAP) 
MFL Speaking: French 
                           Spanish 

Mock 
Mock 

All Day Room 17 
Library/R15 

1Wed 8th November P1-7 Photography 11L (JL) 
MFL Speaking: French 
                           Spanish 

Mock 
Mock 

All Day Room 17 
Library/R15 

1Thu 9th November P1-7 Photography 11M (KAP) 
MFL Speaking: French 

Mock 
Mock 

All Day Room16 
Library/R15 

1Fri 10th November No hall set up for exams 

2 Mon 13th November P1-7 
P4 
P5-7 

Art 11J (KG) 
DT exam students lunch 
DT Exam 1 pupil clash 

Mock All Day 
 
120 

Room 16 
 
Hall extra timers 30 mins 

2Tues 14th November 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-4 
P4 
P5-7 

Y9 CATS P1-4 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Mathematics Paper 1 Non calc F/H 

CATS 
 
Mock 

1-4 
 
90 mins 

Hall 
 
Hall Extra timers 25 mins 

2Wed 15th November 
Line up 8.20 

P1-2 
P3-4 
P6-7 

English Paper 1/A 
English Paper 1/B 
History Paper 2: Elizabeth 

Mock 60 mins 
45 mins 
50 mins 

Hall extra timers 15 mins 
Hall extra timers 15 mins 
Hall extras timers 15 mins 

2Thu 16th November 
Line up 8.20 

P1-2 
P3-4 
P6-7 

Media Paper 1 
Computer Science 
Drama 

Mock 90 mins 
90 mins 
45 mins 

Hall extra timers 25 mins 
Hall extra timers 25 mins 
Hall extra timers 15 mins 

2Fri 17th November 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-2 
P4 
P5-7 

Geography Paper 1 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Biology Triple Science 
Biology Combined 
Synergy Paper 1 

Mock 90 mins 
 
105 mins 
75 mins 
105 mins 

Hall extra timers 25 mins 
 
Hall extra timers 25 mins 
Hall extra timers 20 mins 
Hall extra timers 30mins 

1Mon 20th November 
Line up 8.20 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-2 
P3 
P4 
P5-7 

English Paper 2 Section A 
English Paper 2 Section B 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Religious Education 

Mock 80 mins 
45 mins 
 
105 mins 

Hall extra timers 20 mins 
Hall extra timers 15 mins 
 
Hall extra timers 25 mins 

1Tues 21st November 
Line up 8.20 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-2 
P3 
P4 
P5-7 

History P3: Nazi Germany 
Geography Paper 2 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Physical Education 

Mock 75 mins 
60 mins 
 
105 mins 

Hall extra timers 20 mins 
Hall extra timers 15 mins 
 
Hall extra timers 30mins 

1Wed 22nd November 
Line up 8.20 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-2 
P3 
P4 
P5-7 

English Literature: IC 
English Literature: R&J 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Chemistry Triple Science 
Chemistry Combined 
Synergy Paper 2 

Mock 55 mins 
50 mins 
 
105 mins 
75 mins 
105 mins 

Hall extra timers 15 mins 
 
 
Hall extra timers 25 mins 
Hall extra timers 20 mins 
Hall extra timers 30mins 

1Thu 23rd November 
Line up 8.20 

P1 
P2 
P3 
P4 
P6-7 

French Listening F 
French Listening H 
Spanish Listening F 
Spanish Listening H 
French & Spanish Reading F 
French & Spanish Reading H 

Mock 35 mins 
45 mins 
35 mins 
45 mins 
45 mins 
60 mins 

Hall Extra timers 10 mins 
Hall Extra timers 12 mins 
Hall Extra timers 10 mins 
Hall Extra timers 12 mins 
Hall Extra timers 12 mins 
Hall Extra timers 15 mins 

Year 11 Mock Exam/NEA Timetable 
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Date Period(s) Subject Paper Duration Venue/Extra timers max 

1Fri 24th November 
Line up 8.20 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-2 
P3 
P4 
P5-7 

French & Spanish Writing F 
French & Spanish Writing H 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Maths P2 Calc H/F 

Mock 70 mins 
80 mins 
 
90 mins 

Hall Extra timers 20 mins 
Hall Extra timers 20 mins 
 
Hall extra timers 25 mins 

2Mon 27th November 
Line up 8.20 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-2 
P3 
P4 
P5-7 

Food Prep& Nutrition 
Above late to class P3 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Maths P3 Calc H/F 

 105 mins 
 
 
90 mins 

Hall extra timers 25 mins 
 
 
Hall extra timers 25 mins 

2Tues 28th November 
Line up 8.20 
 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-2 
P3 
 
P4 
P5-7 

Music 
Pupil mop up DT due to clash with 
Art 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Physics Triple Science 
Physics Combined 

Mock 
 
Mock 
 
Mock 

90 mins 
 
120 mins 
 
105 mins 
75 mins 

Hall extra timers 25 mins 
 
Large Dormer 
 
Hall extra timers 25 mins 
Hall extra timers 20 mins 

Year 11 Intervention 2023-2024 
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At Grays Convent our Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) is Mrs Collis, and our Safeguarding Officers are Mrs Wells and Mrs 
Bishop.  Students can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Collis 
 

 

 
 

Help to keep your child safe when they're using the internet, social networks, apps, games and more. 
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/ 

 
Mr Burr 

 
  

Safeguarding our Children at Grays Convent 

Internet Safety Tip – NSPCC – Resources for Parents & Carers 

 

Worried about a child? 
You can phone or write to The MASH about your concerns.  Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

 Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. 

 Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. 

 Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a child needs immediate 
protection. 

 Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk 

 NSPCC 0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
http://www.childline.org.uk/
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/nspcc
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